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We would like to pay our respect to the Dja Dja Wurrung people. The 
Traditional Custodians of this Land on which we gather today and pay our 

respects to the Elders past, present and emerging.  

Respect, Resilience, Achievement & Community  

PRINCIPAL TEAM NEWS 



 

 

Student Awards - Thursday 6th April 
Values Awards 

● Trinnity B - for her contributions to maths discussions and collaboration with peers. 
● Austin M - for demonstrating an exceptional attitude towards all learning tasks. 
● Lily B - for being a kind and inclusive friend in the classroom and yard. 
● Havana H - for her positive attitude towards school and learning and for always being willing to give things a go. 
● Darcy D - for working really hard to follow teacher instruction. 
● Paisley C - Paisley is the definition of resilience and we just love her determination and courage. 
● Jacoby N - for using your independent time wisely and choosing appropriate level challenges so that you can 

further your learning. Keep up the amazing work, Jacoby! 
● Xav B - for working hard on his listening skills during assembly. 
● Oscar H - for trying so hard to achieve his personal goals! 
● Charlee M - for creating a sense of community during a game by including others. 
● Mackenzie P - for showing resilience when coming across new challenges. 
● Ellaniah L - thank you for being a wonderful member of 5/6 A. We wish you well at your new school. We will miss 

you at Golden Square PS. 
● McKenna B - for showing respect and modelling our class expectations. 

 
Reading Awards 

● Davey R - for decoding when reading with a teacher. 
● Lilah G - for demonstrating exceptional reading stamina. 
● Michael X - for modelling exceptional reading stamina. 
● Marley B-D - for demonstrating a positive attitude towards all reading tasks. 
● Neal X - for participating and sharing rhyming words with the class. 
● Archer K - for confidently naming and sounding out letters of the alphabet and applying this knowledge to his 

reading. 
● Eviee-Rose W - for working hard to learn all the letter names and sounds they make. 
● Anabelle M - for building her reading stamina and working hard in her conferences. 
● Oliver H - for demonstrating a great understanding of the texts he reads. 
● Evan D - for his plot analysis of the text We Are Wolves. 
● Lilly C - for demonstrating excellent reading stamina. 
● Xavier S - for responding accurately to comprehension questions about Bees. 
● Ekam B - for showing great improvement with his reading. 
● Jasper G - for his amazing 5-finger retell during shared reading. 
● Liam D - for successfully summarising a story during guided reading. 

 
Thought of the Week 

The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by the compassionate actions of its members. 

 
Happy Easter  
We are wanting to wish you all a very Happy Easter and hope you all get some type of break over 
this period of time. The term has been busy and we have appreciated the support from you all in 
many different ways. It is never too late to  volunteer in a variety of ways- whether that be at events, 
classroom reading, working bees, covering books etc etc.  
Keep taking care of yourself and your wonderful family. We look forward to seeing the children back 
here on Monday April 24th. 
 

Final week of term - early finish 
Don’t forget that we finish at 2:30 pm on Thursday 6th April (tomorrow). For those who are new to the schooling system, 
this early finish occurs at the end of Term 1, Term 2, and Term 3. The last day of school for the year, the end of Term 4, 
has a finish time of 1:30 pm. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Student Led Conferences 
It has been great to see people coming in to attend the student-led conferences with the children. These really do provide 
an opportunity for your child to celebrate their achievements with both yourself and their classroom teacher. These are a 
shift from the traditional parent-teacher interviews of the past. We do acknowledge that there may be times when you 
would like to discuss something with the teacher and these conferences don’t seem to be quite the right space. Please 
know that you can make contact with your child’s teacher and arrange to have a discussion throughout the term as it is 
needed. You do not need to wait until the end of term for this. Arranging an appointment time is the best way to make 
sure that the teacher is prepared and available. 
 

Easter Hat Parade and Raffle 

We are sure that the children haven’t let you forget, however, we want to remind 
you all that on Thursday 6th April we will be having an Easter Hat Parade starting 
at 9.15am in the gym. Children are encouraged to create their own Easter Hat to 
wear on the day and can come dressed in casual clothes. The Community 
Engagement and Fundraising Subcommittee will be running an Easter Raffle on 
the same day. We are seeking donations for the raffle to be made to the office by 
today. Tickets for the raffle will be available for purchase during the Easter Hat 
Parade. Tickets will be $1 each or 3 for $2. All money raised will be going 
towards the 2023 School Production.  
 

Cross Country 
We had a very successful Cross Country last Thursday. It was great to see the participation from all students, as well as 
the support and encouragement from other year levels and families. The top three for each race are as follows: 
Prep Boys - Max, Oscar, Chaise and Aiden 
Prep Girls - Remy, Joanna, Scarlett 
Grade 1 Boys - Adam, Brooklyn, James 
Grade 1 Girls - Scarlett, Indi, Lane 
Grade 2 Boys - Isaac, Asher, Angus 
Grade 2 Girls - Holly, Saylah, Abby 
9 Year Boys - Finn, Elias, Liam 
9 Year Girls - Jayla, Londyn, Krystal 
10 Year Boys - Teddy, Levi, Will 
10 Year Girls - Makayla, Lahni, Bonnie 
11 Year Boys - Isaiah, Xavier, Jacoby 
11 Year Girls - Charlotte, Maya, Charlotte 
12/13 Year Boys - Nate, Declan, Ryan 
12/13 Year Girls - Lily, Abygail, Abby 
The students that came in the top 10 from the 9 year old - 12/13 year old will be having a meeting this week about the 
next stage. Once these details are finalised, an event will be created on Compass. 

 
ANZAC Day Service 
We will be holding an ANZAC Day Service here at the school on Monday 24th April for the children to learn more about 
this day and also provide them with the opportunity to demonstrate respect and appreciation for the sacrifices made by 
many who came before us. Two of our student leaders will also be representing us at the Bendigo Service held in town on 
ANZAC day itself. Thank you to these children who we know will represent our school in the community in a positive way. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Helping the Children Be Safe, Kind and Respectful Online 
On Monday we were alerted by members of our community around some disrespectful posts being made on a social 
media platform that were commenting on our children here at Golden Square Primary School. The person making these 
posts is currently not known to us, however, there are still steps that have been taken to remove the offensive material.  
 
These steps are: 

● Reported the inappropriate content to the social media platform where they have 48 hours to remove it. 
● If they fail to do this, then an additional report will be made to the esafety commissioner. 

 
Please know that we can and should all report these types of posts that are public and thus have great potential to 
humiliate the children. Making the reports is one thing, however, it is in response to behaviours that have already 
occurred. People that post these types of things are seeking an audience and are feeling some type of connection when 
people either view, comment on, or like their content.  
 
The children at our school are not of an age where they are necessarily able to make the best decisions about how to be 
safe online. While we provide education here at school, if this education is not reinforced at home, then the children will 
follow your lead. You are the more powerful influence as you are who they look up to the most. If they are able to make 
friends with unknown people and/or view content from unknown sources we are making it extremely likely that they will be 
exposed to content that we would not willingly share with them ourselves. We would not take our children to a public 
space and have them sit and listen to and even participate in conversations that are degrading and abusive. Let us stop 
and ask ourselves why we are allowing them to do this online.  
 
The suggestion is not to ban social media from their lives (although it must be pointed out that the children will be making 
declarations on many of these social media platforms that they are 13 years of age or older), but that they are supervised 
and supported in these influential years to behave in ways that are safe, kind and respectful.  
 
Again, we share the link to the esafety commissioner’s site where there are many wonderful resources to help support 
you in these very important conversations that need to be had with your child whenever you decide that they are old 
enough to have their own device or use the shared devices in the home. 
 
We are here to support every child, so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you are needing help to navigate the 
challenges that technology brings with it. 
 
Thank you to those families that have alerted us to these current posts. You have shown a strong sense of community. 
 
Please find below information from the Bully Stoppers website in relation to inappropriate content online. The content in it 
very much aligns with what has been said in this section of the newsletter.  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/


 

  



 

 
 



 

 

PREP - TEAM NEWS 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Reading Writing 

In reading this week, we are focusing on rhyming words 
and word families.  We are learning to create a list of 
words that we can read by changing the first letter eg cat, 
hat, sat, mat, rat etc.  
We have continued to read rhyming books, learning to 
identify the rhyming words on each page.  

 

     
 

 

In writing this week, students focused on imaginative and 
creative writing. As a class, students discussed what they 
would do if they were the Easter Bunny. Students wrote a 
sentence and created an Easter Bunny face using their 
photo.  
Students also completed a recount about the school cross 
country.  

 
Mathematics Reminders 

In mathematics this week, students completed a directed 
drawing activity.  Students  listened and followed a series 
of steps to draw an Easter Bunny with Easter eggs and a 
Chick with an egg.   
We also focused on ordering the days of the week and 
created Hungry Caterpillars after reading the picture story 
book.  
 

   
 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to these children for reaching 25 or 50 
nights already! 
 

25 nights: 
Arlo J 
 

50 nights: 
Wynston B, Amelia D, Hannah D, Sadie D, Jackson M, Alice 
W 
 
Don’t forget the children can practise their coloured magic 
words during this time too. 
Students will bring home extra readers on Thursday so they 
can continue to practise their reading skills during the school 
holidays.  
 
  
The Easter Hat Parade is on Thursday 6th April. It starts at 
9.15am and is in the gym. Children are encouraged to 
create their own Easter Hat to wear on the day and can 
come dressed in casual clothes.  
 

 

 
 



 

 

Grade 3 & 4 - TEAM NEWS 
 
Reading Writing 

In Reading this week students have explored historical 
fiction texts to support their understanding of early 
Australian history and the genre. The classic “My Place” 
book has been featured with students enjoying the 
structure of the book and the historical insights. We have 
compared and contrasted 1850s and late 1700s Australia. 
Students have continued to work on reading stamina and 
as classes we have a set goal to read consistently for 20 
minutes. 
 
 
 

 

In Writing students have transformed the historical fiction 
narrative they have written about early Australian settlement 
into a “multimodal” text! Students created a PowerPoint 
which has included each paragraph as a separate slide. 
Students then recorded themselves reading the slide and 
included digital pictures to add to the story. 
This project has helped students develop their 
understanding of writing structure (including point of view 
and paragraphing), develop computer literacy and grow 
their confidence through narration.  
 

 
 

Mathematics Reminders 

In Mathematics this week we have continued to explore the 
world of subtraction. We have been working on thinking 
about subtraction as a ‘difference problem’, not just as 
‘take-away’. Students have developed the “adding on” 
strategy using a number line. Some students have even 
been able to use the “keep a constant difference” strategy. 
We have also explored symmetry in 3D shape building. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Don’t forget your nightly reading. It has been terrific to see 
many children reaching their 25 and even 50 nights of 
reading award in their Reading Diaries over the past couple 
of weeks. 

 
Upcoming Events: 

Easter Hat Parade 6th March 
Last Day of School 6th March 2:30pm finish  
ANZAC Day 25th of April Public Holiday 

 

   

 
 
 
 



 

 

Grade 5 & 6 - TEAM NEWS 
 
Integrated Studies Reading 

Students played a game that required them to evolve a bird 
species. Grade 5/6 students explored the concept of 
natural selection and continued with work on animal 
adaptations. A great deal of laughter and sharing occurred 
during this activity as the animal evolved over the course of 
the game. 

  

In Reading this week, Grade 5/6 students have been 
analysing the text. To analyse a text we can look at 
different aspects, including- Characters, Settings, Plot, 
Language and Illustrations. Students responded to 
questions such as:  What is your opinion on the setting in 
the book? Does the setting help set up the story? What 
evidence supports your thinking? Reflect on how the text 
could be improved? 

 
 

Mathematics Reminders 

What happens at the beginning of a maths lesson? A warm 
up is a great way to engage students and hook them into 
the day's learning. Last week students were presented with 
the following warm up: Can you guess how many pegs? 

 
Students in Year 5/6 have continued their Patterns & 
Algebra unit of work. We are exploring the order of 
operations. Students are encouraged to select a challenge 
level that suits them. 

Easter Hat Parade - Thursday 6th April 
Last day of term (2:30pm dismissal) - Thursday 6th April 

 
Students are encouraged to read nightly and record this in 
their diary or reading log. Class teachers would love to see 
this! 
 

 
Thank you to all attendees for your support at the student / 
parent information evening last week. The presentation 
included a Powerpoint detailing what the program is all 
about and the selection process. A video of former team 
members racing and supporting the trikes as they flew 
around the circuit inspired many including Mr Williamson. 
Mr Williamson rode to and from work the following day to 
prepare himself for the morning training sessions next 
term. 33 students have so far shown interest and trials will 
begin this week. 
 

CRASH! ……That’s not a problem for Ghost. 

 

 
 



 

 

Specialist - Library 
Claire Osborne 
 
Prep Grade 1/2 
Students in Prep have been learning about the different 
parts of a book. Students used sticky labels to label the 
front cover, back cover and spine of books. 
 

 
 
Prep students are learning how to put picture story books 
away in the library with their spine facing out. 
 

Students in Grade 1/2 have been learning about the 
different parts of books, including how to determine who is 
the author and who is the illustrator, and to put their books 
away in the library with the spine facing out. 
 

 
1/2 students have 
been identifying the 
beginning, middle 
and end of fiction 
texts and are 
beginning to explore 
the differences 
between fiction and 
nonfiction texts. 

  

Grade 3/4 Grade 5/6 

Students in Grade 3/4 have continued to develop their 
understanding of fiction call numbers and how these are 
derived from the first three letters of the author’s surname. 
They created a book cover for a book they are the author 
of and included their call number on the spine. 

 
 
 
We will continue these 
covers and reinforce how 
to organise them in 
alphabetical order. 
 
3/4 students are 
beginning to recognise the 
call numbers of nonfiction 
books which include 
numbers and letters and 
are exploring how fiction 
and nonfiction texts differ. 
 

 

Students in 5/6 are continuing to develop their knowledge 
of fiction call numbers in the library by participating in 
Author Races. This game helps students develop their 
understanding of how the fiction section of the library is 
organised and develops their skill in quickly locating 
specific author’s on the shelves. 
 

 
 
5/6 students have begun to explore the nonfiction section 
of the library in some depth. Through exploration of a 
variety of texts they have determined some of the 
categories of the Dewey decimal system, such as 900: 
History and Geography, 700: Art and Recreation (which the 
students prefer to label as ‘Hobbies’) and 600: Technology. 

Borrowing and Returning Books 

We have a number of students across the school with a number of overdue books. While we love every student to bring 
home a book from the library to share with you at home it is important that these are returned in a timely manner so that 
other families can too enjoy the book. Please help your child/children keep track of their library books and please return 
any overdue books you may find down the back of the couch or hidden in your families collection at home. 
 

In order to maintain our quality supply of books in the library, please note that students’ borrowing privileges may be 
suspended until overdue books from 2023 are returned. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily in the office has been working hard collecting forms, information, and permissions to submit CSEF applications on 
behalf of our families for the yearly $125 payment per student’s who are eligible. 

We have successfully received our first allocation of funds $14,875 – assistance for 119 students. 

Well done Emily and thanks for all your great work on this. 

The next 2 payment runs are, 3 April 2023, and 24 April 2023. 

Please complete and return your application to the office to be included in one of these pay runs.   



 

 



 

 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Calendar 

 

Golden Square Primary School – Term 1 2023 

 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 10 3rd April 4th April 5th April 6th April 7th April 

    Culmination Assembly 
9:15 
Easter Hat Parade 
Last day Term 1 
2:30 finish 

Good Friday 

 

 


